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Kia ora, 
 
This week saw the annual Ministry of Education’s ‘March 1st Return’ take place.  Essentially, this is the official count 
of the number of  students attending each school nationwide.  Students’ attendance is noted over a three day period, 
to formulate the count.  Student numbers form the basis for funding, and, in particular, for staffing.  Our overall roll 
including international students will be somewhere between 1550 - 1580, to be confirmed by the above process. 
 
At Thursday’s Board of Trustees meeting, the annual election of Board Chairperson and Deputy Chairperson was 
held.  I am pleased to announce that the Board Chair for 2020 is Shane Watson, and the Deputy Chair is Tina 
Barriball.   
 
On Monday 2nd March we will be holding our Academic Celebration Day.  This is an opportunity to celebrate the 
very good Merit, and Excellence Endorsements from the 2019 NCEA results.  Students will receive certificates and 
badges to recognize those who achieved Level endorsements. 
 
We will be looking forward to the afternoon tea for awards winners and their parents following each assembly. 
 

We continue to keep a watching brief in relation to the Coronavirus with general updates being posted on our 
website as required.  You can also access further health advice and the latest information from  the Ministry of Health 
website.   Novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV) guidance – Ministry of Health  

  
Nga mihi nui, 

Jeff Smith 
Principal 

Academic Celebration Day - Monday 2nd March 
 

On Monday 2
nd

 March we will be holding our Academic Achievers Assemblies to celebrate our NCEA successes 
from 2019. 
 

The following assemblies will take place: 
Year 12 – Academic Achievers Assembly period 4 (11.35am) 

  Acknowledging endorsement recipients, followed by an afternoon tea 
Year 13 – Academic Achievers Assembly period 5 (1.00pm) 

  Acknowledging endorsement recipients, followed by an afternoon tea 
 

Parents/caregivers of students who received a Merit or Excellence endorsement for their Level 1 or 2 NCEA 
certificate have been invited to attend and share an afternoon tea with the staff. Please check your email for your 
invitation, and R.S.V.P. to the main office before Friday 28

th
 February.  

 

Lynette Archer 
Deputy Principal  

https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/novel-coronavirus-china-2019-ncov


Community Consultation on Policies 

Breakfast Club 

When it comes to working to the best of your ability throughout the 
school day, breakfast truly matters. However, for various reasons 
breakfast isn’t always available in the mornings. It’s for this reason 
we are offering free breakfast for our students twice a week. Every 
Wednesday and Friday from 7:30 to 8:15 we are holding free 
breakfast in the Wharekai with options such as Weetbix, toast, rice 
bubbles and corn flakes available to all Papanui High School 
students. We would also like to thank Kathy Frampton from New 
World Northwood for helping us get set up and running. For any 
other contributions or donations please feel free to contact the 
school. 
 
Katie Fraher 
Breakfast Club Committee 

Community Consultation on Policies.  
 
As part of our ongoing Policy Review we would like to invite you to participate in reviewing the policy “Recognition of 
Cultural Diversity” 
 
The instructions below will take you to the online review process.  If you would like to be part of this process and 
don’t have internet access please contact the office and they will be able to provide you with printed copies to 
complete this.   
 

1. Visit the website https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm 
2. Enter the username (papanui) and password (pride). 
3. Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed. 
4. Read the policy. 
5. Click the Policy Review button at the top right-hand corner of the page. 
6. Select the reviewer type "Parent". 
7. Enter your name (optional). 
8. Submit your ratings and comments. 
9. If you don't have internet access, school office staff can provide you with printed copies of the policy 

and a review form. 
 

If you would like further information please contact Louisa Clissold Deputy Principal cll@papanui.school.nz  or Lana 
McCarroll (lana.mccarroll@papanui.school.nz)  lana.mccarroll@papanui.school.nz  

https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm
mailto:cll@papanui.school.nz
mailto:lana.mccarroll@papanui.school.nz


Sport News 

 
Sports Results (21th - 27th Feb) 
 
Futsal: 
Senior Girls:  drew 0-0 against Christchurch Girls’ High A 
Junior Girls: won 6-2 against Christchurch Girls’ High 
Junior Boys:  won 6-2 against Lincoln 
 
Indoor Netball: 
Year 9: defeated by Rangi Ruru Girls School 
Year 10: were defaulted to by Hillmorton Junior 
 
Touch:  
Super Touch girls: defeated by St Margaret’s 
Year 9 Boys: won 7-3 against St Andrew’s College 
Intermediate Boys: won 12-2 against Shirley 
 
Volleyball: 
Premier Girls: won 3-0 against Rangiora New Life School A 
Senior Girls: won 2-1 against Cashmere Year 11 
Junior Girls: won 2-0 against Christchurch Girls’ High School Year 10 Red 
Senior Boys: won 2-0 against Burnside B 
 
Waterpolo 
Girls: defeated by St Andrew’s Senior A 
Boys: defeated by Shirley 
 
Korfball: 
PHS 1: defeated by Cashmere High School 
PHS 2: defeated by Cashmere High School 
 
Student Achievements   
Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately? Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Kirsten 
hlk@papanui.school.nz or Paige  hrp@papanui.school.nz in the Sports Office. 
This is a great way to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport with our community. 
 
 
Community Sport News 
 
Papanui High School sports gear is available to be purchased from the link below. Payments are to be done through 
the website and then orders will be sent directly to you. Please note: sports gear is not allowed to be worn instead of 
school uniform.  
https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-curricular 
 
 
Bootcamp 
Mel from Anytime Fitness 
Papanui will be running free 
boot camps for students every 
Monday starting from 2nd 
March from 7.30 - 8.15am in 
GC1. 

mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz
mailto:hrp@papanui.school.nz
https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-curricular


Fursal Regional Tournament Saturday 29 February 
The Boys’ and Girls’ Futsal Teams are taking part in the Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Regional Tournament in 
preparation for Nationals in a month over the weekend.  The boys are playing at ARA on Saturday at 11.30am, 
2.30pm and 6.15pm   http://www.mainlandfootball.co.nz/FUTSAL-1/Secondary-Schools-Tournament/Year-1113-
Boys    The girls are playing at Bishopdale YMCA on Saturday at 10.45am, 1.45pm and 4pm. http://
www.mainlandfootball.co.nz/FUTSAL-1/Secondary-Schools-Tournament/Year-1113-Girls 
 
Underwater hockey -have a go session 
Ever wondered what playing hockey in a pool was like? Come on down to Jellie Park Sunday March 1

st
 from 3 – 4pm 

and find out with the Christchurch Underwater Hockey Club. 
They are running a free session; open to all to give it a go. The team will show you some skills and get you in the 
water playing this fun and physical game. 
Payment required for pool entry $3.60 with a CanDo card or for under 16 year olds. 
 

Beachnet - 28 March 2020 
The Elmwood Club are hosting a Beachnet tournament. A great chance for Netball teams to be involved in some fun 
pre season training before the Netball season kicks in.  
To register, simply email erin@elmwoodclub.co.nz 
$100 per team 
 

Jennian Homes New Zealand Track & Field Championships at Ngā Puna Wai Sports Hub  

 The 2020 Jennian Homes New Zealand Track & Field Championships promises to be an exciting weekend of 

action at Ngā Puna Wai Sports Hub on Friday 6, Saturday 7 & Sunday 8 March. 

 See more than 600 of New Zealand’s top track & field athletes go head to head, with pride and national titles 

up for grabs. 

 Join for the weekend or hit the Friday evening super session from 5pm to see Tom Walsh, Hamish Kerr, Dame 

Valerie Adams, Edward Osei-Nketia, Julia Ratcliffe and more! 

 The Championships is the last major track & field meet in New Zealand for 2020 

 Tickets available from Eventbrite (Adults $10, Kids $5). Kids five and under free. 

 Use code ANZMEM2020 when purchasing tickets online to save 15% (discount not available for door sales) 
 

Winter Netball 
Students interested in playing Winter Netball, either on a Saturday or a Wednesday (or both) can click on the below 
link to register their interest.  
 

Also looking for any students interested in coaching a Netball team and/or umpiring. Use the link to register your 
interest as well.  https://forms.gle/pgnP3P2nTkRFecgb9 
 

 
 Important News 

 A reminder that the weekly draws for Summer Sport will be posted on our Sports noticeboard and also on our 

Papanui High School Sport facebook page.https://www.facebook.com/Papanui-High-School-Sport-
169104313168636/?ref=bookmarks 

 

 Let Her Play Programme:  Canterbury Rugby has a girls rugby coach who will be coming in every Thursday 

for 6 weeks from 5th March, 2.30pm - 3.30pm at the school field. This is a great opportunity for any girls 
wanting to give rugby a go.   Any girls keen to be involved in these sessions, please put your name down in 
the sport he Sports-office. 

 

 Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Athletics will be held on the 17th and 21st (finals) of March. If interested in 

entering, please email Paige (hrp@papanui.school.nz) with the events you would like to be entered in.  
 

 Any students who would be interested in playing in a Baseball competition on Friday afternoon at Avonhead 

Park from 3.30pm (starting 6th March), please give your name to Miss Hubber in the Sports Office. 
 

 
 
Kirsten Hill    Paige Hubber 
Head of Sport    Sports Assistant 

hlk@papanui.school.nz   hrp@papanui.school.nz 
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My School, My Success, My Responsibility 
Tōku Kura, Tōku Tiketike, Tōku Haepapa  

School Policies 

MARCH 
Monday 2  Academic Celebration Day 
  - P4 – Y12 academic assembly 
  - P5 – Y13 academic assembly 
        
Tuesday 3   
     
Wednesday 4  Snr – 2 weekly engagement reports  
       
Thursday 5  
        
Friday 6  Polyfest intensive 
  Auckland Uni liaison visit  
 
Saturday 7  Polyfest intensive 
 
Sunday 8  Dragon boating competition 
 
 

The Week Ahead 

Our school policies can be found at   
 https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz 
Username:  papanui    password:   pride 

Adult and Community Education  

Are you interested in Cake Decorating? Papanui High School is offering 
a range of Cake Decorating classes this term - from Butter Icing, 
Covering a Drip Cake, and Creating a Cup Cake Bouquet. Classes 
begin from Monday 16 March. 
 

The Butter Icing class is on Monday 16 March 7-9 pm for one night at a 
cost of $80. Fee includes all your materials, including the cake and 
icing 
 

Covering a Drip Cake will be held on Monday 23 March 7-9 pm for one 
night at a cost of $80. Fee includes all your materials, including the 
cake and fondant. 
 

Creating a Cup Cake Bouquet is on Monday 30 March 7.00pm-8.30 pm 
for one night at a cost of $71. Fee includes cost of all 
materials, including the cupcakes. 
 

For further information and enrolment please visit our 
website https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-ed/category/food-
cooking or you can email Barbara Roper 
rpb@papanui.school.nz or telephone our office on 03 352 
0701. 

https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-ed/category/food-cooking?fbclid=IwAR1MAY3d5SVud_x3OUZwfAI5h-bRZBAgDDgkGyJvibDJc519YUxPdltJd74
https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-ed/category/food-cooking?fbclid=IwAR1MAY3d5SVud_x3OUZwfAI5h-bRZBAgDDgkGyJvibDJc519YUxPdltJd74
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